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Saturday, March 23 of 2013

Weekly Message of the Most Holy Mother of God, transmitted in the Marian Center of Figueira,
Minas Gerais, Brazil, to the visionary Friar Elías

My dear children,

For you I will always be the power and the strength of the Love of God.

Dear children, once again, with My arms stretched out to you to pour the Grace of God over you, I
ask you to pray, to not stop and to pray, for God attentively listens to the pleas of His children in
this time.

Let prayer be the spice that gives you life and courage to continue onward, for taking sure steps
toward the Heart of My Son.

Beloved children, as the Mother of Mercy, I gather you together in these days so that you may
recognize the unity that exists among you, as members of all the sibling nations. With this I want to
tell you, children, that the Lady of the Sun, the Mother of the Universe, is coming to the world to
unite that which was announced in previous times.

Dear children, you can be My forerunners of the Divine Message, of the Word of encouragement
and hope that as Mother, I am giving you month after month. In this way, My children will be able
to see how My announced Words, through Medjugorje, are fulfilled through the action of the
devotion of all the pilgrims consecrated to My Immaculate Heart.

Dear children, I am speaking to you about the new times and the Good News that will be
experienced by the humanity that wakes up to My call, a preparatory call before the victorious
Coming of Christ, your Lord.

Your perseverance on the paths that are being marked by My Heart and by the Heart of My Son are
important, for behind all this Sacred Work of God, the angels and the armies of Light of the Father
are present, sublime consciousnesses that are preparing to assist humanity in their transition and
their definitive step toward the Kingdom of God.

With Me, dear children, be vigilant in the prayer of the heart.

I infinitely thank My pilgrim children and devotees of the world, and those who day after day listen
to My Words with the essence of the heart.  For this reason, God sends Me to preach, in a maternal
way, the Words of Life that My Son Jesus taught Me and the apostles.

With this sacred announcement, I want to tell you that My Son has sent Me to meet with you, to
prepare you for the missions that God, through Me, will ask you to accomplish with love and
charity.

Children, I continue to come here out of Mercy and Compassion, inexhaustible sources of renewal
that are radiated by My maternal Heart to all My children, in order to heal the wounds and forgive
your faults.
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Dear children, in this coming week, continue to read and meditate on My recent Messages and the
Messages of My Son. There are various keys that are being revealed for your transformation and
consecration.

Dear children, I simply ask you to persist, persist, persist in the faith I pour out over your hearts. Do
not fear sacrifice, for I will help you to cross the bridge to the Humility of God.

I thank all those present for responding to My call!

Prepare for My coming in prayer, for in this way, you will be united to Me.

I love you and adore you,

Mary, Mother and Queen of Peace and of the Holy Spirit


